Private sector reliance
hampers light rail plans

By Marino Donati

Light rail projects in Britain are
poorly integrated with city devel-
opment and hampered by an
overemphasis on private sector
funding, according to research
published last week.

A report comparing light rail in
England, France and Sweden has
found that English systems often
resemble  suburban railways
rather than urban tramways, and
that people without local knowl-
edge find it difficult to use public
transportin England.

According to the report, pro-
duced by the Swedish National
Road and Transport Research
Institute, private sector negotia-
tions have- pushed up project
times for English schemes.
Although building a light rail line
is cheaper than building a metro
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line, it is still seen by many plan-
ners and politicians as too expen-
sive, the report adds.

“The objectives of English light
rail schemes have been vague,”
said Tim Pharoah, co-author of
the report. “Government insis-
tence on private sector funding
and narrow cost-benefit criteria

for public contributions have
made progress slow and diffi-
cult”, he added.

The report contains case stud-
ies of light rail systems in the
three  countries,  including
schemes  in Manchester,
Sheffield, the West Midlands and
Croydon.

It concludes that English pub-
lic transport beyond the city
boundary tends to be less satis-
factory, and may suffer from
resources being focused on
“showcase” light rail projects
within the city itself.

The greater independence of
French city authorities and
reliance on public rather than pri-
vate funding are cited as the rea-
son for the differences between
countries. There has also been
greater political commitment to
light rail in France than in
England, the report adds.
Making Tracks — Light Rail in
England and France is available
from the Swedish National Road
and Transport Research Institute
(tel) 0046 13 20 40 00 or can
be viewed via www.planning.
haynet.com



